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Report on our Trip to Rome 

N
ow that Judith and I have returned from 

Rome, after taking part in what was termed 

an "historic" Colloquium on healing prayer 

in the Roman Catholic Church, I would like to bring 

you up to date and share what happened, summa­

rizing the meeting as simply as I can. 

First, a little background might help, especially 

for those of you not familiar with what has been 

happening in the Roman Catholic Church in regard 

to Charismatic Renewal and the healing ministry 

in particular. (Although most of our readers are 

not Catholic, the same basic tension between char­

ismatic and institutional elements affects all the 

major denominations.) 

1. An astonishing change has taken place in the

past 40 years in regard to praying for healing. Back 

then very few Catholics prayed with the sick with 

a lively expectation that healing might occur. I re­

member people being surprised in 1967 that I, a 

young priest (i.e., in my 40's), was praying with 

the sick that they might be healed. "Are you a faith 

healer?" they would ask in surprise. Since those 

days, a startling change in attitude has come about, 

and now many priests (and also some laypeople, 

such as Barbara Shlemon-Ryan) hold healing ser­

vices. 

But what is also true is that this charismatic/heal­

ing renewal has reached a plateau and that the ma­

jority of bishops and priests do not really under­

stand the healing and deliverance ministries and that 

most seminaries do not teach anything about these 

vital aspects of Christ's mission. 

This particular meeting in Rome, though, may 

indicate that a quantum leap lies in the future - at 
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least we hope so. As John Allen, 

the Rome correspondent for the 

National Catholic Reporter 

writes: "Though you didn't read 

about it in the world press, a remarkable summit 

took place ... a three-day session brought together 

curial heavyweights and some of the key figures of 

one of the most controversial spiritual currents in 

post-Vatican II Catholicism. . .. An all-star lineup 

from the charismatic world, above all, from the 

United States, was present." 

As I mentioned in the last Newsletter, about 120 

of us were invited to participate. Only four did not 

come, which shows an extraordinary degree of in­

terest, considering that everyone had to pay for their 

travel to Italy. 

For Judith and me, the conference was a real learn­

ing experience, because the important communica­

tion was in diplomatic terms: it wasn't what was said 

directly in the talks but in what was communicated 

indirectly simply by looking at the lineup of speakers 

who represented the most important offices in the 

Vatican, including several bishops. We were told by 

people familiar with the Roman scene that these offi­

cials would not convene a meeting, nor have time to 

address people like us, unless they believed that the 

charismatic renewal had achieved enough significance 

to warrant a real dialogue. That was the real message 

of the Colloquium. 

(Rome-continued on page Jive.) 





Healing News 
by Francis MacNutt 

News About Healing and 

Deliverance 

In November NBC's Dateline aired an amazing program 

on the controversial topic of exorcism. In the past, most 

such programs have tended to be sensational, were super­

ficial, and were characterized by skepti-

----More on Exorcism 

Back in the 1970's, I met a brilliant young priest, Fr. Rufus 

Pereira, who had gotten involved in exorcism back in his 

native India. Then in 1978, he, among others, invited me to 

bring a team to preach in India, where he showed me how 

many people were inhabited by demons in the form of Hindu 

gods. (You will find an interview with Fr. Rufus in the Ap­

pendix to my book Deliverance from Evil Spirits.) 

One of my many happy reunions in Rome was meet­

ing Fr. Rufus again after 25 years, and to hear him give 

a 20-minute talk on exorcism. He presented a remark­

able narrative about the amazing break­

cism. In contrast, Dateline's treatment 

was, we thought, very fair and had suf­

ficient length to show a real change 

in the man who underwent the ex­

orcism, which took place near 

Charleston, South Carolina. 

In november 

nBC's Dateline 

through in this ministry in which he 

has labored so long during an often 

lonely walk, as he has tried to com­

municate his knowledge about 

the need for deliverance from 
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An unusual feature was 

that the main exorcist was a 

Southern Baptist, with a team of 

four Baptists, including his pas­

tor. They prayed for five hours 

and the program showed the growl­

ing, the retching and the other dis­

the program on 

controversial topic 

evil. Now, at last, the "glass 

ceiling" seems to be pierced 

and he is seeing a dramatic 

growth in interest among 

Church authorities. 

Among other causes of this surge 

of interest has been the increasing of exorcism 
number of cases of Satanism in Eu­

rope - in Italy, in particular - which caused the official 

exorcist of Rome, Fr. Gabriele Amorth, to write a book in 

which he publicly states that bishops who do not inform 

themselves about the ministry of exorcism are committing 

a serious sin of omission! Then the Pope issued an in­

struction asking every bishop who heads a diocese to ap­

point an official exorcist. 

agreeable manifestations that often accompany a deliv­

erance session. The client was about 60 years old and 

his main complaint was a long-time severe depression, 

accompanied by much anger. 

The Baptist exorcists went about their work in as calm 

a way as they could manage while still dealing with a vio­

lent man. Dateline interviewed him afterwards, and he 

seemed to be transformed into a peaceful person. 

A fascinating sidelight to this were interviews with two 

experts.· One, a Catholic sociologist (who wrote Ameri­

can Exorcism, featured in our last Newsletter) was more 

or less skeptical and wasn't sure if the man didn't just have 

a psychological problem. 

The other was a psychiatrist, a Jewish Christian, who 

held a position in the American Psychiatric Association 

and who gave a very positive evaluation of the exorcism. 

The interviewer could hardly believe what the psychiatrist 

was saying, and rephrased his questions several times to 

make sure he really heard what the psychiatrist had to say. 

All in all, this NBC program is one more sign that our 

culture - the medical world in particular - is more open to 

healing and deliverance than ever before. 

• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • 

Fr. Rufus reported that two seminars in East Berlin, 

sponsored by Lutherans and Catholics in 1995, came 

out with the startling conclusion that Satanism has suc­

ceeded Communism as the greatest scourge of Chris­

tian Europe today! 

The growth of priest exorcists has been explosive. In 

1993 seven exorcists held a meeting near Rome and formed 

the International Association of Exorcists (AIE). By the 

following year the membership had grown to 80 and it 

now numbers in the hundreds. 

At the same time, due to the influence of charismatic 

renewal, prayer for deliverance from evil spirits (i.e., non­

formal prayer, often by laypeople, but not the official Rite 

of Exorcism) became more common, and Fr. Rufus, with 

others, formed another organization (1995) called the In­

ternational Association for Deliverance (IAD), starting off 

with 135 members . 

(News- continued on page six.) 
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The Physician's View 
Part 1 of a Series on Emotional Disorders 

How I Became Involved in Emotional Illnesses 

by Dr. Grant Mullen 

As I was growing up in the church, emotional or mental 
disorders in believers were always spoken of in hushed 
whispers. It is understandable that any personal medical 
problem is confidential and should be spoken or with great 
sensitivity, but there was another message communicated 
by the hushed whisper. The unspoken message was that 
emotional illness was a sign of spiritual and personal weak­
ness and that strong Christians really shouldn't suffer from 
these conditions. In recent years I have even heard a de­
nominational leader state that "no Christian of good char­
acter will ever suffer from depression." Another pastor 
and leader stated to me that "if there was more repentance 
we could empty the mental hospitals." 

These careless statements by Christian leaders cause so 
much unnecessary suffering in Christians. These men are 

basically saying that 
emotional illness is the 
fault of the victim and 
that they should be able 
to get out of it them­
selves. This very dam­
aging opinion is wide­
spread in Christianity 
and has heaped condem­
nation and shame upon 
the most emotionally 
vulnerable in the body 
of Christ. 

When I started family 
practice 20 years ago, I 
was totally untrained and 
unprepared to deal with 
the large number of 
people suffering with 
emotional illnesses that 
came to my office. I just 

L __ :.:.::_..::.:.:..=;:::;;::::;;:;�;;;;;;��!!!!!!:::.J referred them to psychia-
#B 199 Softcover 286 •s $14.99 trists as I had been taught 

to do. Some returned much improved on a new medicine but 
others were totally defeated, feeling that their faith had failed 
them and they were condemned to a life of psychiatric ill­
ness. I saw so much emotional suffering in Christians that I 
began to ask God how could this many, sincere well-meaning 
Christians have such emotional pain. 
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Out of my desire to help, I began to try some psychiatric 
medicines on people showing signs of depression. To my 
absolute astonishment (which I of course never let on to 
the patients) many began to improve. Since that time I 
have become so interested in emotional disorders, particu­
larly in Christians, that I have converted my entire practice 
to mental health. 

Within a few years of my entry into the mental health field . 
and, more particularly, the treatment of Christians, I became 
aware that pastors and Christian counselors were as confused 
as I had been about the role of medical psychiatry in Chris­
tian emotional illness. I began to hear reports of pastors re­
signing from ministry due to overwhelming discouragement. 
They clearly had become depressed and rather than· go for 
treatment, which they still considered as unbecoming a Chris­
tian, they left the ministry in total burnout. 

I was also hearing of pastors who resigned out of the com­
plete frustration of not being able to effectively help the 
endless number of people coming to them for counseling. 
So many of their parishioners were not improving after 
receiving the pastors' advice. The pastors then commonly 
assumed that their "anointing" or "calling" had lifted or 
that God was not as powerful as they had thought, so there 
was no longer any point in continuing in ministry. 

This situation does not have to continue. It has become 
clear to me that the same way that humans are made up of 
body, soul and spirit, so our bondage also comes in three 
parts. We can be bound in body (psychiatric mood disor­
ders), soul (emotional wounds of the past) and spirit (the 
attack of Satan). The path to freedom must address all three 
areas of bondage. 

In this series of articles, we will examine the physical­
biochemical (body) causes of emotional illness and how 
medical treatment works. I hope to remove all the mys­
tery, misunderstanding, confusion and stigma attached to 
depression, manic depression and other disorders of mood 
and thought control. 

You can be free. Let's start the journey today. 

Dr. Grant Mullen is a mental health physician in Grimsby, 

Ontario, Canada. He is the author of Why do I feel so 

down when my faith should lift me up? This article con­

tains excerpts from his book ( ordering form on page I 6). 

For more information on emotional recovery, visit his web 

site at www.drgrantmullen.com. 



Rome-continued from page one. 

The conference itself we found difficult because 
some of the speakers did not have a real first-hand 
acquaintance with the healing ministry and we, of 
necessity, had to listen to translations of highly tech­
nical talks from Italian, French and Spanish texts, 
but yet we realized that the conference was very 
positive because it signified that the Catholic 
Church in its institutional aspects is ready to en­
gage in a mutually beneficial exchange of views. 
The Pope (John Paul II) has said that the charis­
matic and institutional aspects of Christianity 
should not be seen as opposed but are simply dif­
ferent aspects that must work together. Catholic 
charismatic groups have distinguished themselves 
by their loyalty and have impressed Church authori­
ties by really demonstrating the fruit of the Spirit 
in their lives. We were told, for example, that 60% 
of the seminarians in Latin America come from 
charismatic groups, so now the authorities express 
a desire to learn more about why. 

As John Allen (quoted earlier) writes: 

Charismatics "worry about the repression of new 
ideas, of spontaneity and responsiveness to the 
Spirit, in the name of maintaining clerical control. 
They want leaders to be more open to the experi­
ence, the sense of faith, bubbling up from below. 
They insist that priestly ordination is not the only . 
way God marks someone as a channel of grace. 
That these ideas were given such a prominent hear­
ing by the curia ... strikes me as good news - in its 
own way, perhaps, a kind of miracle." 

We were particularly impressed with Cardinal 
Stafford, President of the Congregation of the Laity, 
who convened the Congress (in collaboration with the 
International Catholic Charismatic leadership, head­
quartered in Rome). An American, Cardinal Stafford 
patiently attended the entire program (7 a.m. until 10 
p.m. each day). In addition, Judith and I were privi­
leged to spend three hours with him before the Collo­
quium began and found him to be an excellent lis­
tener, as well as very knowledgeable about the early
history of the Church.

From a personal point of view, a highlight was 
meeting many friends I had not seen since before 
Judith and I married: Ralph Martin, Fr. Tom Forrest, 

and Sister Briege McKenna, to name just a few. Then 
there were leaders I hadn't seen since speaking in 
Australia, Japan and the Philippines and various other 
countries back in the 70's. We were expecting that 
some might still show some disapproval of our 
marriage, in spite of 
our current good We weRe e;:pecnng 
standing in the chc:\.'C some mighz::- sci(( 
C a t h o l i c . 
Church, but, show some d1sc:\.ppRovc:\.( o� 
inste�d, we OUR mc:\.RRic:\.ge, in spice o� OUR 
expenenced . . 
a great and CURRenz::- good S'Cc:\.nd1ng 1n z::-he 
u n i v  e r  s a 1 Cc:\.cho(ic ChuRch, bur, inscec:\.d, 
welcome that 
was very heal- we e;:peR1enced c:\. gRec:\.'C c:\.nd 
ing for us per- univeRsc:\.( we(come chc:\.c 
sonally. I was . 
also honored by be- Wc:\.S veRy hec:\.(1ng �OR 
ing asked after the US peRSOnc:\.((y. 
Colloquium ended to write 
a follow-up report, trying to state clearly and posi­
tively what the charismatic leaders believed should 
be conveyed to Church leaders on the need for reviv­
ing the healing ministry. 

It might interest you to know that of the 120 del­
egates to the conference, I estimate that perhaps 
eight were bishops, 35 were priests and the rest 
laypeople (of whom perhaps 20 were women). 
These delegates were all involved in the charismatic 
renewal. Then perhaps 10 speakers, including four 
bishops, addressed us on a more theoretical level. 

The talks of substance were mostly given by the 
Church officials, while the charismatics were asked 
to give testimonies, so it was like two different 
tracks - one more intellectual, the other more nar­
rative and experiential. The tone of the first group 
was naturally often cautionary; the tone of the sec­
ond group was more enthusiastic. These two groups 
were very different in background, outlook and ex­
perience. But the wonderful thing was that there 
was a meeting. 

And, hopefully, there may be another! 

Bove from Yra11cis, 
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News-continued from 
page three.-------

Suddenly, Fr. Rufus found himself in great demand as 

bishops from all over the world invited him to give five-day 

training seminars to their priests. He has now done this in 

Brazil, Argentina, India, Singapore, Uganda and about 20 

other countties ! The need for teaching on this topic is now 

finally being recognized. 

In one diocese in Africa, after Fr. Rufus gave a talk to 

priests on deliverance, one priest stood up and said that all of 

them, including the bishop, had been involved in the occult 

as part of their cultural, family background. He admitted that 

they send their difficult cases to the local witchdoctors. He 

asked if Rufus would tell them how to deal with these cases. 

Instead, Rufus said, "I'll show you what I do." On the last 

day of the retreat the priests brought him some 30 cases of 

demonic oppression and all were delivered with the help of 

120 priests, within just 30 minutes! 

Now, Fr. Rufus has taken to praying for entire countries. 

In Haiti, for example, at a congress for 60,000 people, he 

prayed for deliverance for this land that has been so subject 

to violence, poverty and voodoo, since that countty's leaders 

dedicated Haiti to Satan 150 years ago. 

Talking with him after his presentation, I asked him 

whether he wasn't meeting skepticism and resistance on the 

part of some leaders; he responded by saying that he now 

finds many bishops open to this topic, but the most resistant 

group are theologians who teach in seminaries. 

One conclusion that Fr. Rufus has come to - with which 

we certainly agree: deliverance is a ministry of compassion 

for the afflicted, more than a ministty of power against the 

oppressing spirits. 

This is great news about the startling growth of the deliver­

ance ministry - so closely allied with healing. Now deliverance 

is not just out there on the fringes, pe1formed by "Lone Ranger" 

ministers who have trouble finding acceptance in their churches, 

but suddenly there is an explosion of interest among established 
'°"""''"°"0 church leaders. Isn't this what we have been

Francis MocNutt 
praying for for many years? 

-----News Flash 

La Potenza The Power to Heal (La Potenza che 

guarisce) is now available in Italian. Avail­

able only through: 

Edi.trice IL Dono 

Via Concezeone 8/a-Montova, Italia 

ISBN 88-86298-50-1 

L. 28.00 € 14,46 
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A Clarification on The Nexus 

of Medicine and Prayer 

We have been encouraged by the number of or­
ders we have received for this three-tape series, but 
we realize that many of you, who might otherwise 
have purchased this series, might have believed that 
the series is only suitable for physicians. Actually, we 
intended the talks to interest anyone who is concerned 
about the entire relationship of the healing professions 
with prayer. 

The teachings are given by Francis and Judith 
MacNutt, with an added testimony by William 
Campbell, M.D. Our desire at CHM has always been 
to share with the medical community what we have 
learned about the healing power of Jesus. These three 
tapes, approximately one half-hour each, are short 
enough to fit into a busy doctor's schedule and are 
especially prepared for an audience with a medical 
background. 

We encourage you to order them for yourself or 
your medical friends. See page 15 for the Bookstore 
Order Form. You may fax or mail the completed form 
to us, or call us with your order at (904) 765-3332. 

Medical Video Series: 
The Nexus of Medicine 
and Prayer 

Videotape 1 : 
Spirituality and Health 

Speaker: Francis MacNutt 

Videotape 2: 
Effects of Prayer on Health 

Speaker: Francis MacNutt 

Videotape 3: 
Praying with Your Patients 

Speaker: Judith MacNutt 
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